
HARDWICK SELECTBOARD MEETING 
307 Main Street 

Gilbertville, MA 01031 
February 22, 2024 

Via Zoom 
 
Atendees:  Eric Vollheim (EV), Chair; H. Rob Ruggles (HRR), Clerk; Nicole Parker (NP), Town 
Administrator. 
 
Selectboard Hearing - Acknowledge Receipt of By-Law Amendments and Refer to Planning Board 
EV called the hearing to order at 6:00 p.m. and stated the mee�ng is regarding Casella’s Zoning By-Law 
Amendment and then proceeded to state the following: 
 
“Per Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 40a § 5:  The Board of Selectmen or City Council shall within 14 
days of receipt of such zoning by ordinance by-law submitted to the Planning Board for review.” 
 
EV noted that on the 20th of February we (the Selectboard) received Casella’s proposed zoning by-law 
amendments.  EV has posted the flowchart of how it has to go on the website.  We (Selectboard) are 
here to acknowledge receipt of this proposal and to vote to send it to the Planning Board which is the 
law.  There will be plenty of �me to speak and listen regarding this, and finally the Town will vote on it.  
This is not a vote to accept anything.  All this is is pro forma following the law. 
 
Mo�on 
 
HRR moved for a mo�on to acknowledge receipt of this proposal and refer it to the Planning Board. 
 
EV seconded. 
 
Mo�on passed (2:0). 
 
Adjournment 
 
Mo�on 
 
HRR made a mo�on to adjourn. 
 
EV seconded. 
 
Mo�on passed (2:0). 
 
The hearing adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 


